
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

June 15, 2020 
 

HEARING  NOTICE 

TO:   Members of the Committee on Energy and Commerce  
 
FROM:  Frank Pallone, Jr., Chairman 
                         
SUBJECT: Full Committee Hearing on “Oversight of the Trump Administration’s 

Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic” 

The Committee on Energy and Commerce will hold a hybrid hearing that includes both in 
person and remote attendance at 11 a.m. (EDT) on Tuesday, June 23, 2020.  The hearing is 
entitled, “Oversight of the Trump Administration’s Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic.”  The 
following Administration witnesses will testify: 

 
Anthony S. Fauci, M.D. 
Director 
National Institute for Allergy and Infectious Diseases 
National Institutes of Health  
 
ADM Brett P. Giroir, M.D. 
Assistant Secretary for Health 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
 
Stephen M. Hahn, M.D. 
Commissioner 
U.S. Food and Drug Administration  
 
Robert R. Redfield, M.D. 
Director 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 

 
This hearing will take place both in the John D. Dingell Room, 2123 of the Rayburn House 

Office Building, as well as remotely via the Committee’s Cisco Webex online video conferencing.  
Members should RSVP their attendance and if the Member plans to attend virtually or in person to 
Zach Kahan with the Committee staff (zach.kahan@mail.house.gov) by no later than 12 p.m. 
(EDT) on Friday, June 19, 2020.  Attached to this notice are the guides for installing Webex and 
how Members can remotely join as participants of the hearing.  For Members who plan to attend 
the hearing remotely, Committee staff will email Webex access information prior to the hearing. 
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For Members planning to attend this hearing in person, the Committee notes that this 
hearing is being held during the COVID-19 pandemic, and it is therefore important that the 
Committee adhere to the greatest extent possible the safety guidelines issued by the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention and the Attending Physician of the Capitol.  Guidelines regarding 
the conduct of this hearing will be distributed to the Committee members prior to the hearing.  
Member staff and the public may view this hearing via live webcast on the Committee’s website: 
http://energycommerce.house.gov. 

 
Information regarding the staff bipartisan briefing prior to the hearing will be announced in 

the next few days.  Information about the Democratic and Republican staff briefings for this 
hearing will also be provided when the details of the bipartisan staff briefing are sent out. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Sharon Davis, Chief Clerk of the Committee, at 

(202) 225-2927 or by email at sharon.davis@mail.house.gov. 
 

 

Currently the U.S. House of Representatives Office Buildings, as well as the U.S. Capitol 
complex, are closed to the public.  Official meetings of the Committee on Energy and 
Commerce, or its subcommittees, are broadcast and available on the Committee’s website: 
www.energycommerce.house.gov. 
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